
 
 

CITY PLAN COMMISSION 
Cranston City Hall 

869 Park Avenue, Cranston, RI 02910
 

Draft Meeting Minutes 
 

Wednesday, April 19th, 2023 – 5:30PM 
 

3rd Floor - City Council Chamber, 869 Park Avenue, Cranston RI 
 

 
CALL TO ORDER  

Chairman Smith called the meeting to order at 5:37 p.m. in the Council Chamber, 869 Park Avenue. 
 
The following Commissioners were in attendance for the meeting: Chairman Michael Smith, Thomas 
Barbieri, Robert Coupe, David Exter, Steven Frias, Kathleen Lanphear, Lisa Mancini, Justin Mateus, and 
Thomas Zidelis. No Commissioners were absent. 
 
The following Planning Department members were in attendance: Jason M. Pezzullo, AICP, Planning 
Director; and Alexander Berardo, Planning Technician. 
 
Also attending: Steve Marsella, Esq., Assistant City Solicitor. 
 

 
SUBDIVISIONS AND LAND DEVELOPMENTS 

 
 Champlin Hills   Informational                     (no vote taken) 

PRE-APPLICATION – Major Amendment to a recorded major land development 
Major Land Development w/o street extension 
Multi-family residential - 90 total units (18 new units) and associated amenity clubhouse 
Scituate Avenue (southerly side) 
AP 20/4, Lots 2112, 2116 and 2117 

 
Chairman Smith reminded the Commission that no vote would be taken on the matter, as it is a pre-
application informational hearing, and invited Dave Taglianetti, VP of Development for the Carpionato Group, 
to share the development concept on behalf of the applicant team. 
 
Mr. Taglianetti distributed some sheets of paper to the Commission to show the original plan for the Champlin 
Hills development that had been approved in 2016 as well as the revised plan. He said the Carpionato Group 
completed about $1 million worth of site work in 2017 but put the project on hold after the bid numbers for 
construction came in higher than anticipated. The corporate restructuring that the company underwent after 
the death of Fred Carpionato and the COVID-19 pandemic both led to further delays. He said the applicant 
has engaged in value-engineering work since the Commission granted a one-year extension last year. 
 
The value-engineering exercise led to several proposed changes, among them the proposed reuse of an 
existing house on-site as the development’s Clubhouse, the elimination of a 5,000 ft2 commercial component 
(a medical facility), and the removal of retaining walls and parking garages in favor of reconfigured surface 
parking areas. At the same time, the applicant is now proposing to add a new three-story, 18-unit multifamily 
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building to the project, which will bring the total number of residential units up from 72 to 90. Since the 
changes constitute a Major Amendment, Mr. Taglianetti said the project will need to go before the 
Commission for a new approval, this time with associated variances (a use variance for the Clubhouse and a 
dimensional variance for the multifamily building’s height). 
 
Mr. Frias advised that when he considers multifamily developments, he looks for details on the project’s 
potential impacts to parking, traffic, schools, and its surrounding neighborhood, as well as whether or not it 
includes an affordable housing component. He asked the applicant to consider designating a portion of the 
residential units in the proposed multifamily building as affordable after Mr. Taglianetti confirmed that was not 
currently included in the proposal. Mr. Frias said he didn’t foresee any parking issues since they were 
planning to provide two spaces per unit, but he felt it would be worthwhile for the applicant to conduct an 
updated traffic study since the previous study was completed in 2016. Mr. Taglianetti said he suspected the 
elimination of the commercial component and the addition of a new curb cut would result in a traffic reduction 
that would offset any growth that may have occurred since the 2016 study’s traffic counts were done. Mr. 
Frias said he is concerned about how proposals impact school capacity and has gathered data from the 
school department on which apartment complexes in the City generate the most students, so he will be 
interested to hear what the projected impacts of this development will be. (When asked, Mr. Taglianetti said 
the breakdown of the residential units is still to be finalized, but it will be some mix of one- and two-bedroom 
units.) Finally, Mr. Frias said that he doesn’t usually support use variances. 
 
Ms. Lanphear echoed Mr. Frias’ comments about use variances by noting that this type of variance has a 
higher bar to meet, especially when the Commission needs to consider how to balance the different elements 
of the Comp Plan in their decision on what recommendation to forward. She also expressed support for the 
inclusion of an affordable component to the proposal, noting that the exemption the Commission recently 
allowed for the Cranston Print Works development was a unique situation and should be considered the 
exception, not the rule. 
 
Chairman Smith invited the public to speak, but none did, so the Commission thanked Mr. Taglianetti for his 
presentation and moved on to the next item. 

 
 “Natick Avenue Solar”  PUBLIC INFORMATIONAL         (vote taken)  

MASTER PLAN - Major Land Development  
30 Acre / 8MW Solar Farm on 64-acre site 
Natick Avenue 
AP 22, Lots 108 and 119 
 
Continued from the March 20th, 2023 special City Plan Commission agenda 
 
PREVIOUS MASTER PLAN APPROVAL VACATED AND REMANDED BACK TO THE 
CITY PLAN COMMISSION FOR FURTHER PROCEEDINGS 
 

Chairman Smith recalled where the discussion left off on March 20th and invited the applicant’s blasting 
experts to offer their testimony before the public comment period was opened. 
 
Andrew Dufore and Matthew Shaughnessy, of Maine Drilling & Blasting, both introduced themselves as 
the blasting experts retained by the applicant and 18-year employees of their company, which has worked 
on projects throughout the Eastern Seaboard. Mr. Dufore said they were familiar with the proposal and 
the existing site characteristics and offered to begin the presentation, which would touch on blasting 
safety, measuring ground/air response, and human perception of blasting, among other topics.  
 
Mr. Dufore said the company conducts pre-blast planning and hazard assessment, which begins with a 
pre-blast condition survey, to take note of important infrastructure to factor into blasting plans (such as the 
Tennessee Gas pipeline). He added that another reason it is important to take stock of existing conditions 
is that vibrations can be perceived at 1/100th of the level that would be unsafe for a building, and many 
people will never notice cracks that have long been in their homes due to natural causes until after a 
blasting project has been conducted near their homes. 
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He showed a map with red areas indicating potential locations where rock removal will be necessary on 
the subject site. He said the company offers 250 feet from the farthest areas they expect blasting to occur 
through their pre-blast survey, and he observed that RI state law also requires them to notify any 
neighbors within 500 feet of a blast site. To ensure the blasting is conducted with all applicable 
regulations, the company reviews geotechnical data gathered from engineers and considers various 
factors that must be accounted for when designing the blast, which include location, distance to 
structures, geology, and vibration estimate calculations.  
 
As for the blasting itself, Mr. Dufore said a pattern of holes are drilled into the ledge, loaded with 
explosives, and covered with 11,500lb mats made of recycled tires and steel rope to ensure rock cannot 
fly out of the blast zone. Each blast is coordinated with local officials and job site personnel through site 
security plans, which accounts for each sentry’s management of their portion of the site (for example, 
some will control passing traffic in the area at the time of blast). 
 
Mr. Dufore then discussed the ground response, which is vibration (seismic waves are created when the 
rock absorbs energy from the blast and they decay in intensity as they move further away from the blast 
site). The air response, which sounds like thunder and can occasionally be felt, is either expanding gas or 
the effect of displacement from debris that had been blasted. 
 
Next, Mr. Dufore noted that companies need to apply for blasting permits through the state Fire Marshal’s 
office, and in this case, the blasting company would need to follow additional protocols developed by 
Kinder Morgan – which are itemized in a checklist the applicant must complete – and receive an approval 
letter prior to conducting any blasting in proximity to the pipeline. Although not applicable to the Natick 
Solar proposal, Mr. Dufore added that blasting that occurs within 150 feet of a pipeline would also require 
a Tennessee Gas representative be on-site during blasting. 
 
Finally, Mr. Dufore reviewed two nearby examples of Maine Drilling & Blasting’s experience working near 
pipelines: the Citizens Bank campus in Johnston and a property in Farmington, CT. He then invited the 
Commission to pose any questions they might have.  
 
Mr. Frias asked a series of questions. He first asked at what distance from a pipeline the company would 
not blast and at which vibration levels the company would determine blasting should not proceed. Mr. 
Dufore said they wouldn’t blast any nearer than 20 feet away from a pipeline, but the vibration levels are a 
sliding scale (ultimately he said Rhode Island allows 2 inches per second above 40 hertz, which is 
intended to be safe for the weakest home construction material, and is twice as conservative as Kinder-
Morgan’s minimum standard).  
 
Mr. Frias then asked how much notice the company provides prior to conducting blasting activities, to 
which Mr. Dufore said they like to first notify abutters a few weeks beforehand and offer them an 
opportunity to add their contact information to a notification list, which will allow them to be notified on a 
daily basis. Regardless of whether abutters participate in the voluntary notification program, the company 
ensures they are given 24 hours’ advance notice as well. 
 
Next Mr. Frias asked if Mr. Dufore recalled any details related to vibrations from the Johnston project 
(which he did not) and whether the soil and rock surrounding the pipeline on that site had factored into 
blasting plans. To the latter question, Mr. Dufore said the land is prepared in advance for blasting so site 
conditions are usually known well enough that additional samples don’t need to be taken directly adjacent 
to the pipeline. He said test blasts are used to gather initial data and to observe the rock’s response, both 
of which enable changes to be made to blasting plans as needed. The company also references Google 
Earth layers for topographical data and sometimes contacts people who have done prior site work. 
 
Lastly, Mr. Frias asked if the company had ever encountered situations in which Tennessee Gas did not 
grant them permission to blast or if blasting had damaged a pipeline; Mr. Dufore said no to both. Mr. Frias 
then asked what form any potential blasting damage would take in a pipeline, to which Mr. Dufore 



4 
 

Telephone:  (401) 461-1000 ext 3136 
Fax:  (401) 780-3171 

speculated it would probably appear as a crack caused by block displacement as opposed to vibration. 
Mr. Frias asked if the company had been in touch with Kinder-Morgan and knew their stance toward the 
project, but Mr. Dufore said they hadn’t contacted them yet. 
 
Ms. Lanphear asked how the company defines the term “structure” when designing a blast; Mr. Dufore 
said structures could be bridges, houses, pipelines, etc. She then asked to know the distances to the 
nearest structures in both local examples Mr. Dufore cited. He said the gas line was 159 feet away from 
the blast in the Johnston example, and although he couldn’t recall a precise distance in the Farmington 
case, he knew it was closer (he estimated between 100 and 125 feet) and said the nearest structure was 
a house. 
 
Solicitor Marsella asked if property owners would be notified if their structures fell within the blast radius 
(as opposed to instances where blast radii covered portions of their property lines, but not any structures 
on their properties). Mr. Dufore said yes, but added that Maine Drilling & Blasting encourages people to 
ask for their properties to be reviewed as part of pre-blast planning. Atty. Murray added that the applicant 
agrees with the blasting experts on erring on the site of providing more notice to (and engagement with) 
abutters. 
 
Atty. Dougherty said he was unable to tell from the image displayed on the screen whether one of his 
clients’ structures might fall within the blast radius; Atty. Murray offered to work with him afterward to 
review the map more closely. 
 
After advising that all questions and comments must be directed through the Chair to ensure that they do 
not devolve into dialogue, Chairman Smith then opened the matter to public comment. The following 
individuals addressed the Commission: 
 

• Alvin Reyes, representing IBEW Local 99, voiced the union’s support for the project, citing Revity 
Energy as a key employer of union members and supporting both the local economy and 
ecological efforts through projects like these, which require little in municipal resources. 

• Daniel Zevon, of 591 Natick Avenue, read aloud a comment he subsequently submitted for the 
record in writing, which is appended to these minutes. 

• Khalil Gilmore, of 273 Pontiac Avenue, expressed support for the project as a union member and 
as a resident of Cranston. He asked that community members recognize the common goals that 
the City must work towards, even if it entails change. 

• Doug Doe, of 178 Lippitt Ave, gave a presentation in which he explained his opposition to the 
project. He argued that the developer, which also constructed a solar project in Lippitt, was far 
more disruptive to the neighborhood and caused far more damage to the environment than it had 
portrayed during the application process, and therefore he took issue with the applicant’s claim 
that solar developments represent temporary land uses. He further said that the solar ordinances 
were prepared by attorneys working for solar developers, and that the developers have seriously 
damaged their own credibility, primarily through their mishandling and downplaying of the blasting 
their projects entailed. 

• Walter Lawrence, of 745 Natick Avenue, shared photographs he had taken of the pipeline when it 
was constructed and said the pipe is surrounded by large rocks, drill rods, and other items that 
are both polluting the local environment and pose a risk of rupturing the pipe if blasting disturbs 
the ground surrounding the pipe. 

• Vincent Moses, of 826 Natick Avenue, read aloud a comment he submitted for the record (“Kindly 
Include This Message In The Record”), which is appended to these minutes. He also criticized 
Solicitor Marsella for speaking to Atty. Dougherty in an unprofessional manner during the 
previous meeting and questioned whether Maine Drilling & Blasting had ever been sued for 
damaging property. 

• Jessica Salter, of 6 Vaughn Lane, read several lines from a section of a RIDEM document 
entitled “Freshwater Wetlands Program and Stormwater Construction Permitting Ground-
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Mounted Solar Array Guidance” to argue that the Natick Solar proposal ran counter to RIDEM’s 
advice for selecting appropriate sites for solar arrays. She further said that presenting solar 
projects as environmentally-friendly, when they involve clear-cutting and other environmental 
impacts, constituted “greenwashing.” 

• Jan Ragneau, of 1489 Hope Road, expressed a range of concerns over the negative impacts of 
previous solar developments in the City, the future environmental impacts that could result from 
the Natick Solar proposal, and asked the Commission to remember that the people who live 
nearby are the ones most impacted by the project. She further said solar panels would be better 
placed along I-295 than in Western Cranston, where they wouldn’t alter the area’s rural character. 

• Carol Cooney, of 8 Eva Lane, said in her opinion as a 22-year resident of the surrounding 
neighborhood and a realtor specializing in residential sales, the Natick Solar project would affect 
real estate prices nearby. She added that buyers regularly ask if there are any developments 
coming to a neighborhood, and sometimes they walk away altogether once they hear there will 
be. Finally, she said the proposed buffer does not assuage her concerns about the project. 

• Sengphet Thavadong, of 25 Valley View Drive, said that the impacts of high winds and flooding 
events in the area will be worsened by the construction of the Natick Solar project, pointing to the 
replacement of older telephone poles with higher ones to support another solar project as 
evidence. She also said the City should pursue housing development for the site because the 
state needs to produce more housing, while solar development benefits only the developer. 

• Christy Moretti, of 595 Natick Ave, expressed opposition to the project (especially because it 
would entail clear-cutting) and said she didn’t expect a solar farm to come to the area when she 
purchased her home. 

• Rachel Clark, of 41 Woodcrest Court, opposed the project on the grounds that solar panels are 
unreliable generators of renewable energy; they are considered manufacturing facilities, which 
are incompatible uses when there are residential abutters; they create hazardous waste once 
they disintegrate; and the neighborhood will suffer as a result of the project while only the 
developer will gain. 

• Phyllis Higney, of 39 Alden Drive in West Warwick, asked the Commission to consider that the 
area surrounding the proposed solar development is included in both a conservation district and a 
historic district, and the natural qualities of the area should not be sacrificed. 

• Heather Thibodeau, of 137 Blackamore Ave, opposed the project on the grounds that the loss of 
trees (which absorb and filter groundwater) would adversely impact water quality. 

• Mike Klitzner, of 1410 Hope Road, said the Hope Road solar installation plugged the pond that 
led to the Natick Falls and has no buffer, and he suspected the Natick Solar project would also be 
an eyesore, particularly because of the transmission lines that will have to follow local streets and 
necessitate further tree-cutting. 

• Drake Patten, of 684 Natick Ave, read aloud the first 19 pages of a comment she submitted for 
the record (“Community Submission to the Cranston Planning Commission”), which is appended 
to these minutes. 

 
Chairman Smith asked Atty. Dougherty if he wished to comment before allowing the applicant’s attorneys 
an opportunity to respond to the public comments.  
 
Atty. Dougherty distributed packets containing information on corporate entities who list their places of 
business as the subject property, saying that the Commission hasn’t yet discussed the other uses 
currently occurring on the subject parcel, such as stockpiling of excavated material. He connected this 
matter to his previous argument that the Commission should be looking at the entire lot of record instead 
of only the leased area in which the solar farm would be built. 
 
Regarding the blasting issue, Atty. Dougherty said his research indicated that Maine Drilling & Blasting 
had been in litigation for liability and damages during blasting. He asked if the company would be willing 
to excavate around the pipeline to confirm whether Mr. Lawrence’s testimony regarding the backfill 
around the pipe is correct.  



6 
 

Telephone:  (401) 461-1000 ext 3136 
Fax:  (401) 780-3171 

 
Atty. Dougherty further criticized Planning Staff providing the Commission with RI Superior Court’s 
decision in the case of United States Investment & Development Corp. vs. Platting Board of Review of the 
City of Cranston as Exhibit G of the Staff Memo. He argued that it was intellectually dishonest to present 
it in the Natick Solar discussion as setting relevant case law for solar development’s consistency with the 
Comp Plan; he further pointed to it as another example of the record being tainted with documentation 
from the proposal’s initial round of hearings. Finally, Atty. Dougherty argued that the applicants did not 
have vested rights because their proposal had materially changed. 
 
Atty. Dougherty also questioned whether Mr. Mateus was properly seated to vote on the matter. Solicitor 
Marsella then asked both Mr. Mateus (for whom it was his first Plan Commission meeting) and Ms. 
Mancini (who arrived a few minutes late during the previous Special Meeting on Natick Solar) to confirm 
they had read the records of those meetings, which both did. 
 
Chairman Smith then announced the Commission would continue the matter to a future meeting. After 
some discussion, upon motion made by Mr. Zidelis, and seconded by Ms. Mancini, the City Plan 
Commission agreed to continue the discussion to another Special Meeting to be held on Wednesday, 
May 17th, at 5:30 p.m. in the City Council Chambers. 
 
Mr. Frias asked that a transcript for the evening’s meeting be provided to him as well as the other 
Commissioners as soon as it was completed, as it is a useful aid in meetings where large amounts of 
information are presented. 
 
 

UPCOMING MEETINGS / ADJOURNMENT           (vote taken) 
 

 Tuesday, May 2nd, 2023, 6:30PM – Regular City Plan Commission Meeting – City Hall 
Council Chambers, 869 Park Avenue 

 
Upon motion made by Mr. Exter, and seconded by Ms. Mancini, the City Plan Commission voted 
unanimously (9-0) to adjourn the meeting at 9:52 p.m. 
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